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Translated by Hilde Doyle 

 

Copperas Cove, Texas 
--- 

Valued Volksblatt! 
 There is probably not much news from here to 
report, but since our congregation anniversary nears, I 
will announce the date in the Volksblatt. 
 We will have the anniversary celebration on 
the 9th of July. I am saying anniversary celebration, 
but it will be celebrated in keeping with the time to 
thank God for all the mercy and kindness during the 
past 50 years. 
 I can remember that during the early time we 
only had 6 weekly sermon services, in the meantime 
only reading services. The services were held in a free 
schoolhouse. Also the Christian studies were soon 
started. 
 In the fall of 1891 and 1895 more families 
from Lee County, Fayette County and Williamson 
County were added. I cannot remember whether 
Pastor Kramer or Pastor Sieck preached at the 
celebration but the Walburg brass band played for the 
festival. Serving us were Pastor Kramer of Coryell, 
Pastor Sieck of Walburg and later Pastor Huge of The 
Grove, whom we then called here in the Fall of 1899 
as first pastor and teacher. In the Spring he was 
already called away. Then the congregation called a 
candidate and since he was here a short time, it was 
Pastor Bewie; that was the year of 1900. He stayed 
here then with us until 1912. 
 In 1913 we received another pastor, and it 
was Pastor Werner who like Pastor Bewie also took 
over the school and teaching of the children until we 
received a teacher in the year 1920, since there were 
too many children for one man to serve the church 
and school. 
 I could write much more from earlier times 
when Jacobs settled here from Lee County but that 
would become too long. 
 Now who always wanted to come to Copperas 
Cove or has acquaintances or relatives here, is invited 
to this anniversary. God willing, our earlier Pastor 
Bewie and son Pastor Herzog will be preaching. The 
dinner will be served in the school. All visitors are 
welcome. 
 With heartfelt greetings, 
  Mrs. Johann Herzog 
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